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We meet in a warm, friendly atmosphere to praise and
worship the Lord Jesus Christ.

Please do join us.

Sunday Services
We have limited capacity in church with Social Distancing and masks are

mandatory for anyone inside the building.  The services start at 10:30
am and are also being streamed live on YouTube  - check our website

for the service link.
https://www.brierfieldbaptistchurch.org.uk

Midweek Activities as announced.
Secretary – Mrs Angela Higgin

52 Sandiway Drive, Briercliffe, Burnley, BB10 2JS
telephone: 01282 414979 email: glyang52@virginmedia.com

Do you have something you would like to be included in next months
newsletter? Please hand anything you would like adding to Richard
I’Anson, or by email to newsletter@brierfieldbaptistchurch.org.uk

mailto:newsletter@brierfieldbaptistchurch.org.uk


Coming Together
(A short message by David Leeming)

A few weeks ago we had a fire in the garden and cooked our tea 
outside. Glenys (the Guider) lit the fire with only two matches allowed 
and I was to cook the burgers etc., while Glenys made the salad.  All 
went well till Glenys saw the fire wasn't right as it was too tall for the 
grill to be fitted. She took the most blazing burning wood off the fire 
and put it at the side. Two minutes later the blazing burning wood was 
out dead lifeless and just charred round the edges from its blazing 
experience.

Its now 6 months since many of the members and friends joined us in 
the church for worship. Even the number going on line has fallen and 
when we asked for donations for the harvest food bank  only one 
person who has not been coming sent some items. Giving for the Lords 
work has fallen  and we are missing help and co-operation let alone 
seeing folk.

I know that many have been shielding but this has now lapsed  and 
some are ill and unable to attend but we must all remember the lesson 
of the wood when its taken out of the fire it soon dies away. Can I invite
you to attend on a trial basis ,see what we have put in place and if you 
are not comfortable tell us ,we may be able to change things. There is 
special arrangements for children with a video and a quiz (sorry no 
singing ) but lots of fun and you are going to school. 

I do hope to see you at the service soon. The words of St Paul remind us

Let us not give up meeting together, as some are in the habit of doing, 
but let us encourage one another-and all the more as we see the Day 
approaching. Hebrews 10 v 25

David



Items of Interest
Harvest – 20th September 2020
Following our Harvest Service, the tinned and dried goods donated by our
congregation were  delivered to the Food Bank In Nelson the following day.
Eleanor (who runs the Food Bank) asked for their thanks to be passed on to
everybody at Brierfield Baptist Church who continue to support them in this
very practical way. 

2020 Shoebox Appeal
We are once again supporting the Christmas Shoebox Appeal.  Leaflets are
available in chapel.  If you are not attending chapel and would like a leaflet
contact Angela (414979)/ Janice (605594) who can arrange to deliver/post one
to you.  If you wish to give money instead please give/send your money to
Janice asap, so she can use your donation to help to fill extra shoeboxes.  The
last day for sending/bringing your box to chapel is  Sunday 1st November, or
you  can  drop  your  box  of  at  Janice  and  Howard’s  house  before the  1st
November.  Just a reminder that you cannot pack either liquids, toothpaste or
sweets in your shoebox.   Please support this worthy cause this Christmas.

Remembrance Sunday – 8th November 2020
As  the  information  on  this  page  has  been  written  to  go  in  the  October
newsletter things may change by November, but as of now (22nd September)
we are  unsure  as  to  whether  or  not  the  Remembrance  service  at  the
Cenotaph will be allowed to take place, which is why it has been marked TBC.
We as a church may have to hold our own Remembrance service in chapel
possibly.  Any updates will be announced in chapel to keep people informed.

Prize-giving Sunday – 29th November 2020
A Prize-giving service with a difference.  Janice is looking for some volunteers
– and this can include everyone.  Please make a short film, perhaps a couple of
minutes in length possibly on WhatsApp, about a book that you have found
inspirational to your faith, or that has helped you along the way.  If you want
more information, please talk to Janice who will need your video by the 8 th

November.

Do You Need Help?
Could we remind any member of our church family, that should you need any
help, to please contact any of the Church Elders or Officers who will do their
best to help or will try and put you in contact with someone who can.



Prayer Matters
This Covid pandemic has dealt a huge blow to many churches, including ours.
We cannot any longer sing God’s praises, but we can have hearts that are full
of praise.  I trust that we often have our own little sing to the Lord, thanking
Him for all that we are and have, in spite of all that is going on at the moment.

We are no longer able to fellowship together as before, but that does not
mean that we cannot still care for each other, and seek to remain in contact.
Some of us are able to attend the morning services in person, and some join
online.  I imagine that we all long for that day when normality will be restored.

But as a church, we are maintaining our witness by keeping the doors open,
and I am sure that that in itself is taken as a sacrifice of praise by our Lord God,
who has all things in His hands.

So let’s pray:

 Firstly, that God will continue to be with us in these unprecedented
times, directing and protecting us;

 That our hearts may be continually praising our Lord , wherever we
are at any given time;

 That those we have not seen physically for a while are not forgotten,
but that God will let them know that they are remembered in prayer
by many of us.  

 That the Lord will open doors to us so that we can speak of His love
and forgiveness available to all who seek it.

May I remind you that if you have an urgent
need for prayer, such as sickness, or one of the
problems of life, please contact Philip on:

Email:  philip.rowland@virginmedia.com
• or by Mobile Text (please do not ring

me): 07546 350 409
• or by phoning Kath on 01282 697005.

Your request for prayer will then be passed on to
the other members of the Prayer Chain.  







Preacher
Door

Steward

Morning
Service
Leader

4th
October

10.30 am Daniel Parkinson C. Leeming B. Baldwin
Vestry

Prayers: Philip Rowland

6.00 pm No Evening Service

11th  
October

10.30 am Paul Carter C. I’Anson G. Fogg
Vestry

Prayers: Nigel Leeming

6.00 pm No Evening Service

18th 
October 

10.30 am Kath Rowland S. Dunham N. Leeming
Vestry

Prayers: Donald Leeming

6.00 pm No Evening Service

25th 
October

10.30 am David Boadle E. Wilkes M. Lewis
Vestry

Prayers: David Leeming

6.00 pm No Evening Service

1st 
November

10.30 am Grahame Baldwin S. Dunham K. Rowland
Vestry

Prayers: Philip Rowland

6.00 pm No Evening Service
8th

November
Remembrance

TBC

10.30 am Elders J. Greenwood Elders
Vestry

Prayers: Nigel Leeming

6.00 pm No Evening Service

15th  
November

10.30 am Mark Heaton C. Leeming G. Leeming
Vestry

Prayers: Donald Leeming

6.00 pm No Evening Service

22nd  
November

10.30 am C. I’Anson B. Baldwin
Vestry

Prayers: David Leeming

6.00 pm No Evening Service

29th  
November
Prizegiving

10.30 am J. Greenwood G. Leeming J. Greenwood
Vestry

Prayers: Philip Rowland

6.00 pm No Evening Service
PLEASE NOTE ANY PART OF THIS PAGE MAY CHANGE

AT SHORT NOTICE


